A contact between descendant of Jan Wyborny (1811) and descendant of Josef Vyborny (1866).   A letter written to Dr. Eugene Wyborney of Cheney, WA from Pearl (Praxedes Nowinski) Vyborny, mother of Carl and Kathleen Vyborny, two of the site sponsors. 








[Date late 1970s or early 1980s]

Dear Dr. Wyborny,


Both your last letter and the book you sent were found to be very interesting.  You certainly do have a lot of information and we would be very pleased to see your improved records.


We have been wondering just how you found out about our family and we do hope it connects with your family.


Today I procured a copy of the death certificate of our Joseph Vyborny.  He was born in Oct. of 1866 in Dolni Krupa.  His father’s name was Joseph also.  Could it be that your first Joseph Vyborny had brothers, one of whom  might have named his son Joseph?  I noticed on the map that Kutna Hora and Havlickuv Brod (Nemecky Brod) are not too far apart.  My son Carl who is very interested in all these family roots is going to inquire from the hospital our Joseph died in for more information than appeared on the death certificate.  I will also try the immigration department and see what I can find out.


As soon as I am able I will send you the information about our family but it is far from complete.  There is a problem with contacting others from the Vyborny family since my husbands immediate family is no more and I cannot reach any other members.  (I know a cousin)


I have to close for now.  Thank you again for the book.








Pearl V.

Note:  The Vyborny family tree of Chicago was in Dr. Eugene Wyborny’s 1981 edition of the Vyborny Book.

